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SPONSORS 

The Entrance District Cricket Club would like to thank the following sponsors for their 
supporting the club throughout the 2015/16 season: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Also; Lake Edge Chicken & Seafood
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LIFE MEMBERS 

Mr. W. Andrews 

 Mr. W. Ashworth 

Mr. N. Brown 

Mr. S. Byfield 

Mr. G. Castles 

Mr. R. Caddis 

Mr. M. Chalmers (deceased) 

 Mr. P. Chalmers 

Mr. L. De Kauwe 

Mr. J. Ditton 

Mr. E. Fogarty 

 Mr. T. Foote 

 Mr. N. Frost 

Mr. N. Hodge (deceased) 

Mr. W. Martin 

Mr. R. Nicol 

Mr. G. Robilliard 

 Mr. R. Rosewell 

Mrs. G. Wilkinson 

Mr. J. Wilkinson 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

The Entrance District Cricket Club AGM details: 

The Entrance Leagues Club 

Sunday 19th June 2016 

Starting from 12.00pm 
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OFFICE BEARERS 2014/15 

 

President:  Mr. Darren Blackwood 

Senior Vice President: Mr. Rob Gray 

Junior Vice President: Mr. Ryan Kinninment 

Secretary: Mr. Jim Reynolds 

Treasurer:  Mr. Nick Harris 

Club Captain: Mr. Joel Sheppard 

Grants Officer: Mr. Bob Newman 

Registrar: Mr. Ryan Kinninment 

Curators: Mr. Trent Allen 

 Mr. Jack Bailey 

Social Committee: Mr. Joel Sheppard 

Selection Committee: Mr. Rob Gray 

Sponsorship Committee: Mr. Laurian De Kauwe 

 Mr. Glen Jacobs 

 Mr. Jim Reynolds 

Gear Steward: Mr. Michael Newman 

Club Coach: Mr. Glen Jacobs 

IT Officer: Mr. Ken Gough 

 Mr. Ryan Kinninment  

Public Officer: Mr. Jim Reynolds 
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UNDER 21 COLT OF THE YEAR – TROPHY HISTORY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BRAD DYSON “DEDICATION TO THE GAME” – TROPHY HISTORY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1994/95 Mr. Jason Ditton 
1995/96 Mr. Ryan McQueen 
1996/97 Mr. Steven Dewell 
1997/98 Mr. Jeff Hemming 
1998/99 Mr. Michael Foster 
1999/2000 Mr. Michael Foster 
2000/01 Mr. Jeff Hemming 
2001/02 Mr. Aaron Alley 
2002/03 Mr. Michael Foster 
2003/04 Mr. Lee Williams 
2004/05 Mr. Craig James 
2005/06 Mr. Michael Foster 
2006/07 Mr. Josh Cotter 
2007/08 Mr. Luke Diserens 
2008/09 Mr. Lewis O’Brien 
2009/10 Mr. Luke Diserens 

Mr. Stuart Johnson 
2010/11 Mr. Luke Diserens 
2011/12 Mr. Lewis O’Brien 
2012/13 Mr. Ethan Milne 
2013/14 Mr. Ethan Milne 

Mr. Michael Williams 
2014/15 Mr. Mitchell Starkey 

1998/99 Mr. Mark Shelley 
1999/2000 Mr. Nigel Frost 
2000/01 Mr. Paul Castles 
2001/02 Mr. Clint Lewis 
2002/03 Mr. Jason Ditton 
2003/04 Mr. Jason Blackwood 
2004/05 Mr. Mark Shelley 
2005/06 Mr. Mark Shelley 
2006/07 Mr. Clint Lewis 
2007/08 Mr. Clint Lewis 
2008/09 Mr. Darren Blackwood 
2009/10 Mr. Wayne Ashworth 
2010/11 Mr. Darren Blackwood 

Mr. Jason Blackwood 
2011/12 Mr. Jason Ditton 
2012/13 Mr. Ethan Milne 
2013/14 Mr. Ethan Milne 
2014/15 Mr. Joel Sheppard 
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MITCHELL BRUCE ALL-ROUNDER OF THE YEAR – TROPHY HISTORY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROOKIE OF THE YEAR – TROPHY HISTORY 
 

 

1992/93 Mr. G. Duffy 
1993/94 Mr. Adam Castles 
1994/95 Mr. Trevor Allison 
1995/96 Mr. Ross Steele 
1996/97 Mr. Trevor Allison 
1997/98 Mr. Steven Dewell 
1998/99 Mr. Craig Chilvers 
1999/2000 Mr. Steve Handel 
2000/01 Mr. Jason Blackwood 
2001/02 Mr. Mark Brown 
2002/03 Mr. Steve Handel 
2003/04 Mr. Adam Semple 
2004/05 Mr. Troy Hatch 
2005/06 Mr. Adam Semple 
2006/07 Mr. David Monaghan 
2007/08 Mr. Dane Stevenson 
2008/09 Mr. Daniel Yorke 
2009/10 Mr. Jason Blackwood 
2010/11 Mr. Jason Blackwood 
2011/12 Mr. Jason Blackwood 
2012/13 Mr. Scott Gibson 
2013/14 Mr. Kris Toohey 
2014/15 Mr. Kris Toohey 

2001/02 Mr. Steve Davis 
2002/03 Mr. Andrew White 
2003/04 Mr. Craig James 
2004/05 Mr. Adam Dean 

Mr. Stephen Bull 
2005/06 Mr. Josh Cotter 
2006/07 Mr. Adam Matthews 
2007/08 Mr. Matt Muir 
2008/09 Mr. Nathan Phipps 
2009/10 Mr. Ethan Milne 
2010/11 Mr. Joel Sheppard 
2011/12 Mr. Scott Murray 
2012/13 Mr. Tim King 
2013/14 Mr. Dave Eddy 
2014/15 Mr. Simon Townsend 
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TIGER BROWN SPIN BOWLER OF THE YEAR – TROPHY HISTORY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1989/90 Mr. Brendan Thornton 
1990/91 Mr. Steve Byfield 
1991/92 Mr. N. Lyford 
1992/93 Mr. D. Gahan 
1993/94 Mr. Brad Howe 
1994/95 Mr. James Wallace 
1995/96 Mr. James Wallace 
1996/97 Mr. Steven Dewell 
1997/98 Mr. Mark Shelley 
1998/99 Mr. Edward Fogarty 
1999/2000 Mr. David Stevenson 
2000/01 Mr. Mark Shelley 
2001/02 Mr. Mark Shelley 
2002/03 Mr. Mark Shelley 
2003/04 Mr. Ricky Sullivan 
2004/05 Mr. Mark Shelley 
2005/06 Mr. Robert Newman 
2006/07 Mr. Robert Newman 
2007/08 Mr. Dharma Phillips 
2008/09 Mr. Robert Newman 
2009/10 Mr. Luke Diserens 
2010/11 Mr. Luke Diserens 
2011/12 Mr. Dharma Phillips 
2012/13 Mr. Dharma Phillips 
2013/14 Mr. Bob Newman 
2014/15 Mr. Rob Hands 
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BOB LAWS PLAYER OF THE YEAR – TROPHY HISTORY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1985/86 Mr. Edward Fogarty 
1986/87 Mr. D. Gibson 
1987/88 Mr. Brendan Thornton 

Mr. Rick Caddis 
1988/89 Mr. G. Sherwood 

Mr. P Watt 
Mr. Glen Robilliard 

1989/90 Mr. P. Watt 
1990/91 Mr. Steve Byfield 
1991/92 Mr. G. Duffy 
1992/93 Mr. Glen Robilliard 
1993/94 Mr. Brad Howe 
1994/95 Mr. Jason Ditton 
1995/96 Mr. Edward Fogarty 
1996/97 Mr. Trevor Allison 
1997/98 Mr. Craig Chilvers 
1998/99 Mr. Craig Chilvers 
1999/2000 Mr. Dale Dezius 
2000/01 Mr. Jeff Hemmings 
2001/02 Mr. Mark Shelley 
2002/03 Mr. Ryan Quinn 
2003/04 Mr. Adam Semple 
2004/05 Mr. Mar Shelley 
2005/06 Mr. Adam Semple 
2006/07 Mr. David Monaghan 
2007/08 Mr. Dane Stevenson 

Mr. Glenn Robilliard 
2008/09 Mr. Daniel Yorke 
2009/10 Mr. Jason Blackwood 
2010/11 Mr. Ashley Hardy 
2011/12 Mr. Jason Blackwood 
2012/13 Mr. Tim King 
2013/14 Mr. Kris Toohey 
2014/15 Mr. Kris Toohey 
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MALCOLM CHALMERS CLUBMAN OF THE YEAR – TROPHY HISTORY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1985/86 Mr. Warren Martin 
1986/87 Mr. Bruce Lenden 
1987/88 Mr. Bob Wilson 
1988/89 Mr. Warren Martin 
1989/90 Mr. Warren Martin 
1990/91 Mr. Andrew Gabb 
1991/92 Mr. Andrew Gabb 
1992/93 Mr. Andrew Gabb 
1993/94 Mr. Paul Chalmers 
1994/95 Mr. Bob Laws 
1995/96 Mrs. Anne Hemsworth 
1996/97 Mr. Bruce Lenden 
1997/98 Mr. Adam Castles 
1998/99 Mrs. Anne Hemsworth 
1999/2000 Mr. Doug Kingston 
2000/01 Mr. Jason Ditton 
2001/02 Mr. Mitchell Staff 
2002/03 Mr. Ray Davis 

Mrs. Denise Davis 
Mr. Brian Semple 
Mrs. Fay Semple 

2003/04 Mr. Ray Davis 
2004/05 Mr. Mitchell Staff 
2005/06 Mr. Ross Barry 
2006/07 Mr. Brad Eirth 
2007/08 Mr. Clint Lewis 
2008/09 Mr. Brad Eirth 

Mr. Clint Lewis 
2009/10 Mr. Stephen Bull 
2010/11 Mr. Ross Barry 
2011/12 Mr. Brad Eirth 
2012/13 Mr. Darren Blackwood 
2013/14 Mr. Darren Blackwood 
2014/15 Mr. Robert Gray 
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ANNE HEMSWORTH TEAM OF THE YEAR – TROPHY HISTORY 

1986/87 Third Grade 
1987/88 Fifth Grade 
1988/89 Second Grade 
1989/90 First Grade 
1990/91 Second Grade 
1991/92 Third Grade 
1992/93 Sixth Grade (Blue) 
1993/94 Third Grade 
1994/95 Second Grade 
1995/96 Fifth Grade 
1996/97 First Grade 

Second Grade 
Third Grade 

1997/98 Second Grade 
1998/99 Sixth Grade 
1999/2000 ODLO (Blue) 
2000/01 First Grade 
2001/02 ODLO (Blue) 
2002/03 Fourth Grade 
2003/04 Fourth Grade 
2004/05 First Grade 
2005/06 First Grade 
2006/07 Seventh Grade Blue 

Eighth Grade Blue 
2007/08 First Grade 
2008/09 Second Grade 
2009/10 Fourth Grade 
2010/11 Seventh Grade 
2011/12 ODLO 1 
2012/13 Division Two 

Division Six Blue 
2013/14 Division One 
2014/15 Division Five 

 

CCCA CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS 

1996/97 

1998/99 

2003/04 

2005/06 

2010/11 
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TEDCC PREMIERSHIP WINNING TEAMS 

 

 

 

Wyong District Cricket Association 

1934/35 1st Grade 
  

Gosford District Cricket Association 

1950/51 1st Grade 
1952/53 1st Grade 
1953/54 1st Grade 
1959/60 1st Grade 
1966/67 1st Grade 
1967/69 3rd Grade 

  

Gosford & Wyong Districts Cricket Association 

1985/86 Under 16s 
1987/88 4th Grade 

5th Grade 
1991/92 3rd Grade 
1992/93 6th Grade 
1993/94 6th Grade 
1998/99 5th Grade 

1999/2000 2nd Grade 
ODLO (Blue) 

2000/01 1st Grade 
ODLO (Blue) 

2001/02 ODLO (Blue) 
2003/04 2nd Grade 

4th Grade 
2004/05 1st Grade 
2005/06 1st Grade 

8th Grade (Blue) 
2009/10 2nd Grade 

4th Grade 
7th Grade 

10th Grade 
2010/11 7th Grade 
2011/12 ODLO 1 
2013/14 Division 1 

Division 7 Blue 
2014/15 Division 5 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Season 2015/16 was a success for our club, whilst again not best year in regards to 

results, we have managed to develop our players and progress forward as a club and 

maintain our strong standards and proud traditions. We fielded 8 sides this season 

including 5 in the top 5 grades which is a great sign of our strength and depth. As well as 

an under 19s side and a T20 side in both the local competition and Hunter Valley Cup. 

 

We managed to still have two teams qualify for the finals with 2nd and 3rd grade 

making it through and 2nd grade progressing on to their 3rd consecutive grand final, 

unfortunately coming up short. Congratulations to Captain Rob Gray and his side in a 

great season.  

 

On field performances are often a key indicator of a clubs success, but it can only be 

achieved through hard work off the field and this is a major strength of our club. The 

dedication of the people who volunteer to help build and grow our club needs to be 

acknowledged, so a big thanks to all the people who have helped out on the executive 

committee, sub committees, sponsors, coaches, captains and other volunteers for giving 

their time and allowing our club to prosper.  

 

I'd especially like to thank The Entrance Leagues Club for their generous ongoing 

support, this year marks 20 years of sponsorship and we hope it continues for many 

years to come.  

 

I'd also like to thank our coach Glen Jacobs for efforts throughout the season as coach 

and thanks to Jack Bailey and Trent Allen our curators for preparing the pitches at our 

turf grounds this season to a high standard and showing great commitment and 

dedication under at times difficult circumstances, your efforts are certainly 

appreciated.  

 

I'd like to encourage everyone to come to the AGM (Sunday 19th June) and volunteer to 

help out in any capacity, even if you can't make it don't be afraid to get in touch and ask, 

it's not as intimidating as it sounds and it can be very rewarding and satisfying and 

make the club more enjoyable for all. Enjoy the offseason and I look forward to seeing 

you all again next season.  

 

Yours in Cricket, 

 

Darren Blackwood  

President 
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SECRETARY’S REPORT
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TREASURER’S REPORT 

2015-2016 was a very interesting season for the club. On the field, it was a season full of 

memorable individual achievements. Most of these were by young up and coming 

players that will be the future of the club, hopefully for a long while yet. This includes 

Russell Wheaton, who not only scored an amazing double century, but also was the only 

player in the club to score over 500 runs this season. In the bowling department, 

Mitchell Starkey demonstrated the fruits of hard yakka by taking a club-topping 41 

wickets in the season, with 31 of these in first grade games.  

 

Off the field, there were some highs and some lows. The highs included the enjoyable 

social days that were organised by Joel Sheppard, club captain and social committee 

member. His enthusiasm and passion were unwavering. The lows included the 

disruptions to training and preparation as a result of the state of the nets. 

 

Financially speaking, the club is being supported by Bob Graham and Karen McNamara 

in the pursuit of grant funding to repair the nets. We are also in negotiations with The 

Entrance Leagues Club regarding the major sponsorship agreement. A big thank you to 

all of our sponsors. Your support for our local sporting organization is appreciated and 

ensures not only that we can remain on the park, but ensures that our fees are 

affordable for our members. 

 

I’d like to thank outgoing secretary from last season, Mr Ethan Milne, and incoming vice-

president, Mr Ryan Kinninment, for both helping out during pre-season when I was 

unable to complete my treasurer’s duties.  

 

I’d also like to thank the efforts of all the captains, who dedicated time, blood, sweat and 

tears for the benefit of the players around them, and the club as the whole. I’d also like 

to thank each and every volunteer in the club; many hands make light work.   

 

Enjoy the presentation night and I hope to see you next season. 

 

Yours in cricket 

 

Nicholas Harris 

Treasurer 
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DIVISION 1 REPORT 

Another season has come and gone. Our 1st grade side had some highs and lows. The 

beginning of the season we all worked hard and although we lost round 1 we achieved 

our goal of batting the overs out. With this in mind coming into round 2 we put on a 

very good batting display and showed the importance of partnerships. We followed up 

with a good bowling display and were unlucky not to win outright. Everything was 

going well and everyone was working hard. The season saw the emergence of Mitchell 

Starkey, he showed that consistent line and length in any grade you will get wickets. 

Mitch did it week in week out. To see a young guy at training each week and work on his 

craft shows that you will succeed. With Dean and Michael opening the bowling they set 

the stage every game bowling with pace and aggression, allowing Mitch to come on and 

tie up an end and take wicket after wicket. While Mitch had a fantastic season it was a 

partnership and always works well when the other guys bowl well. 

 

The batsman showed they are capable of posting big scores but the consistency of this 

needs to improve. This happens when you work hard and at time throughout the season 

probably needed to test yourselves more. I know you guys in the batting group will 

grow into dominant batsman if you work hard and have that desire to score runs. 

 

Thanks to everyone in the club for their support, not just the players, the committee, 

families and the supporters who turn up to watch each week. I hope everyone wants to 

succeed again and become a force in 1st grade cricket.  

 

See you all in August, where it all starts again.  

 

Jason Blackwood 

Division 1 Captain 
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DIVISION 2 REPORT 

I would like to start off by thanking every one of the 26 players who represented 2nd 

Grade this season. Those players include Tom Aafjes, Jack Bailey, Kain Barnett, Dylan 

Bennett, Darren Blackwood, Kris Clouten, Josh Cotter, Steve Dewell, Dave Eddy, Nick 

Egan, Michael Glassock, Steve Glassock, Rob Gray, Ross Hampton, Broc Hardy, Jake 

Hardy, Clint Higson, Pat Kelly, James Kidd, Alan McBride, Ethan Milne, Rob Reynolds, 

Mark Shelley, Dane Stevenson, Brett Taylor & Kris Toohey. 

  

The great thing about 2nd grade this season has been the great even contribution by all 

players with both bat & ball. The side was not reliant on one player and at different 

stages during the year different players stood up.  

  

2015/2016 was one of development as well for some of the Club’s Future. Guys like 

Michael Glassock, Jake Hardy, Pat Kelly & Ethan Milne getting some solid taste of 1st 

grade cricket which will only benefit the club going forward. While guys like Dylan 

Bennett, Nick Egan & Broc Hardy continue to develop and no doubt will soon get 

significant opportunities down the track. 

  

A great season we had, to only come up short in the Grand Final. Beaten on the day by a 

better team. However couldn’t be prouder of the sportsmanship the guys displayed in 

defeat. This season saw Second Grade qualify for the Grand Final for the Third Year 

straight which is a great achievement in itself. 

  

The Home and Away season saw us finish 3rd with 7 wins, 4 wash outs & 3 loses. This 

meant we missed out on qualifying for the one day final on percentages.  

  

Big wins against Narara, Kincumber & Northern Power in the last 4 rounds meant we 

went into Semi Final Cricket in great form. This we were able to carry through to the 

semi against Northern Power, completely outplaying them both days. 

A strong batting performance day one lead by Darren Blackwood 80 to register a total of 

221 was quickly followed up by a strong bowling performance Day 2. Led by Kris 

Toohey’s 5/25 bowling them out for 143. 

  

Unfortunately in the Grand Final we were unable to back up this performance and were 

comfortably beaten by Brisbane Water. 

  

I want to thank the Senior Guys all for their assistance during the season. I would also 

like to thank Dave for taking on the scoring duties on many occasions. A big thanks also 
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to the Blackwood’s Wendy & Graham for running the Canteen at Jubilee every Saturday. 

Your help is always appreciated. 

  

Also a mention to Trent Allen our Groundsman for preparation of a wicket every week 

at Jubilee. This is often a thankless task, but without a Groundsman we wouldn’t get to 

play Cricket.  

  

Though we came up short I can honestly say this season has been one of the most 

enjoyable seasons I’ve had personally. I can only thank all the Second Grade players for 

their support as you’ve made my job a pretty easy one. Really enjoyed playing cricket 

with everyone, and I really hope most of the boys will be back again next season to try 

and go one better. 

 

Yours in Cricket 

Rob Gray 

Division 2 Captain 
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DIVISION 3 REPORT 

This year’s 3rd grade was a team that hadn't played a lot of cricket together before. Our 

biggest downfall of the year was probably guys not being able to get to training which 

made it hard for us and it showed at times in our batting throughout the year. In saying 

that making the finals was considered as successful year for us and all the boys had a 

good time and a lot of laughs throughout the year. 

 

Highlights of the year with us were mostly bowling. We won most of our games on the 

back of our bowling and fielding which was consistent all year, in saying that at times 

we did show fight with our batting. 

 

Scott Gibson was the stand out performer all year taking wickets regularly throughout 

the year finishing on top in our team and narrowly missing out on the district bowling 

award by 1 wicket. 

 

Other highlights included Mark Edmondson in the last round of the season taking 5-53 

against Terrigal and then backing it up the following game, in the semi-final taking 6-51. 

Unfortunately in both those games we were rolled for 40 and 39 respectively and it was 

a bitter way to end our season. 

 

I would like to thank all the boys for an enjoyable year as any team with both Ashy and 

Gibbo in it always brings plenty of laughs. I would also like to thank all of them for 

making my stint of captain an easy and enjoyable one and hope to see them all back next 

year. 

 

Jack Bailey  

Division 3 Captain 
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DIVISION 4 REPORT 

The 2015/16 season for 4th Grade was a season of missed opportunities. The lack of 

early wins prevented any confidence or momentum, which would have enabled the 

team to cash in on some great performances in the field & with the ball. These included 

rolling Southern Spirit for 82 (with only 10 in the field) and having Lisarow 7/38. Three 

winnable games against Terrigal, Warnervale & Brisbane Waters were washed out. 

 

4th grade this season fielded a total of 30 players, with great performance from players 

stepping up in grade these included Jake Owens, Zac Turner and Jordan Rathbone. 

Unfortunately these were all with the ball. If only we could have averaged 135 runs per 

innings instead of the 106 results could have been significantly different. 

 

All though the end result was not ideal there were positives to take from the season. 

 Jordan Bannister batted at the top of the innings every game and will greatly benefit 

from 2 or 3 solid knocks. His efforts in the field were outstanding. 

 Joel Sheppard came into the side for round 6 and bowled consistently well even 

when we had limited runs to play with.  

 Dean Mills came into the side early and improved regularly to become a major 

contributor with ball. 

 Greg Kitchen, only played several games in 4th grade but bowled well and 

contributed significantly (in our total) with the bat on a few occasions. 

 Nathan Williams came into the side for round 8 and proved more than capable 

behind the stumps as well as providing dogged support with the bat in the middle 

order. 

 

Thank you to all who played and helped out in 4th grade this year. Although we only 

finishing with two wins it still was an enjoyable year. 

 

Mark Helm 

Division 4 Captain  
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DIVISION 5 REPORT 

2015/16 was a challenging season of cricket for 5th Grade. We were promoted after last 

year’s success and found ourselves competing against a strong opposition each week. 

Despite this, the boys gave each game a good crack and put up a real fight week after 

week. We finished the year in 6th place with some memorable wins and a few 

disappointing losses - 6 wins and 8 losses.  

 

Some of the biggest moments of the year included;  

 Brendan Martin – 3 wickets in his first game of cricket to help us beat Northern 

Power in Round 1  

 Jaye Giles – 6 for 25 in our first innings win against Brisbane Water  

 Carl Unsworth  - hattrick in the 2nd innings vs. Brisbane Water 

 Nigel Frost -  47 vs Warnervale in Round 11 

 Carl Unsworth – Hitting the winning runs off the last ball (including an overthrow) 

in our memorable 1 day win against 2nd placed Brisbane Water in Round 12  

 A whole team effort - Batting 70 overs, for the first time all year vs. 3rd placed 

Southern Spirit that helped us secure a win in Round 13 

 Bobby Newman – scoring more runs than his age in Round 14 

 Jordy Rathbone  - bowling the last man out, in the last over, in our tight 2 run win 

against Kincumber (that cost them a spot in the finals)  

 

Thank you to the wonderful bunch of blokes that played in 5th Grade this year. You all 

helped make the season an enjoyable one and contributed to a great team spirit.  

Additionally, thank you to the committee for their tireless and hard work behind the 

scenes, especially Rob Gray with the endless task of selections week in week out.  

 

Up the Gulls,  

 

Stuart Cameron 

Division 5 Captain  
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DIVISION 8 REPORT 

I would like to thank the following players that played in The Entrance 8th Grade side: 

Oscar Baker, Hayden Bradshaw, Michael Brolly, Jordan Canobie, John Clift, Ryan Corbett, 

Tim Cumming, Leo Evans, Scott  Farrand, Nigel Frost, Luke Fuller, Jay Gagan, Jaye  Giles, 

Nicholas Hay, Luke Hay, Jacob  Hughes, Brady Jacobs, Mark Kitchen, Brendan Martin, 

Matt Montgomery, Michael  Newman, James Nixon, Stephen O’Neill, Richard O’Sullivan, 

Cameron Patman, Joel Sheppard, Grant Smith, Owen Smith, Justin Smythe, Regan Stone, 

Phillip Thornton, Michael Thorpe, Andrew Watt, Joshua Watt and Scott Williams. 

 

There were many team changes throughout the season, with 35 players participating, 

and still playing short on four occasions. This made it difficult to get a consistent line up 

with virtually a different team each round until after Christmas when it settled down. 

This made it hard for the players to settle into their role within the team. 

 

In the end we finished sixth, although we were still in the hunt to make the semis until 

the last round. 

 

We had a number of juniors from all age groups come through the team this season. 

Thanks for playing guys. It’s good to see such enviable talent coming through, and to 

realise the Club has a very bright future. 

 

Some of the more memorable moments from the season include: 

 Regan Stone whirlwind 68 against Wyong at Kurruba; 

 Tim Cumming batting the whole day, over two innings against Lisarow at EDSACC 

North; 

 A streaker that invaded the pitch at Rogers Park, Woy Woy; 

 The team work in the areas of scoring and umpiring everybody did their bit. 

 

We all enjoyed our cricket, win or loss. The camaraderie and sportsmanship in the team 

was fantastic. I enjoyed captaining the team, and would like to thank all players for 

keeping it easy and hope to see you back next season. 

 

Congratulations to both 2nd and 3rd Grades for making the final series. 

 

Thanks to Rob Gray for the unenviable task of finding us 11 players each round. 

 

Richard O’Sullivan 

Division 8 Captain  
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DIVISON 9 REPORT 

2015/2016 was a fruitless season to say the least. 

 

We lost a few too many games to ever be in the running but like always we have a ball 

and show up next week brand new! 

 

With Matty (The Centurion) Davis knocking up a brilliant 106 against Lisarow and Ryan 

Corbett proving he is not all muscles and good looks with a super 5/25. 

 

Many thanks to Allan Reed for all his hard work, sweet parties and good times. 

 

Ty Micallef 

Division 9 Captain  
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DIVISON 10 REPORT 

Our season got off to a winning start with me winning the first 6 coin-tosses straight. 

Whereas cricket knowledge tells you to bat first on winning the toss, having tried that 

and seeing our batting fail, given the option, I put us in to bowl first with more success. 

 

From the beginning of the season Dan Allars stepped forward to open the batting and, in 

our round 2 game against Southern Spirit White, with Rod Cooney completing the 

opening partnership, managed to put on 48 for the 1st wicket. Dan ended the year the 

teams’ second highest runs scorer (184) just pipped by Glen McKay (186), with Clive 

Gray (170) just a handful of runs further back. 

 

Through the season, our bowling & fielding improved, the bowling attack led by Klay 

Edmondston, who was able to bowl pace or spin as the game required and finished the 

season our highest wicket taker (23, best 4-25), and Steve “Griff” O’Neill (14, best 3-18), 

who also bowled with pace & pulled out the occasional magic ball to remove the likes of 

Lisarow Black’s M. Royston. Our regular bowling attack also included Glen McKay, Terry 

Pond & me; between the 5 of us we bowled 70% of the teams’ overs, taking 77 wickets. 

 

Without a recognised wicket keeper at the start of the season we were glad to have 

junior Leo Evans play the first few games and keep, doing a decent job behind the 

stumps. Unfortunately, Leo was in as a casual so when he wasn’t named in the team I 

was keeperless. Thankfully Terry volunteered Pond junior (Brad) who, whilst unsure to 

start, improved throughout the season and became a safe pair of hands, taking 4 catches 

in our round 11 match. 

 

Other highlights of the year include 

 TEDCC junior Oscar Baker scoring his first ever half-century vs. Brisbane Water 

Rd13. Oscar also impressed with the ball & nearly snared a hat-trick in our game vs. 

Warnervale White Rd11, ending with impressive figures of 4-2-2-6. 

 Me, partnering the wisdom & defence of Clive Gray, batting at the death vs. 

Warnervale Blue and surviving the final 5-overs to avoid an embarrassing outright 

loss. Given my ability with the bat, everybody was surprised. 

 Rod Cooney batting for nearly 60-overs over two-days & two-innings in our game vs. 

Lisarow White Rd10. Despite Rod’s best efforts to save the game, he was unable to 

find a partner to hold up the other end. 

 Tim Allars playing 2 matches at the tail end of the season, turning his arm over and 

taking 4-22 vs. Brisbane Water Rd13. 
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We ended the season with 6 wins and a further 3 matches where we were in the 

running, and, on the whole, I think it’s fair to say we had a good time and enjoyed our 

cricket throughout the season. 

 

My thanks as a first-time Captain & new cricketer go to old hands Rod Cooney & Clive 

Gray for their invaluable advice & encouragement. I also would like to thank all the 

other players not already mentioned joined the team during the season; juniors Drew 

Ashton, Luke Fuller, Will Hamilton, Reef Hampton, Cameron Russell & Owen Smith and 

seniors Greg Ashton, Paul Blain, Ryan  Corbett, Theo Holland, Jim Reynolds & Grant 

Smith. 

 

Ken Gough 

Division 10 Captain  
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TEDCC MILESTONES FOR SEASON 2015/16 

 LONG SERVICE  

o Congratulations to Rodney C. Cooney, Nicholas C. Harris and Carl R. 

Unsworth all played in their 10th season for the club. 

 

 GAMES 

o Wayne E. Ashworth has now played 400 games, a club record. 

o Glen McKay passed 200 games for the club during the season (205). 

o Carl R. Unsworth passed the 150 game mark (158). 

 

 RUNS 

4,000 run club 

o Darren C. Blackwood passed the milestone with 417 runs this season, a 

running total of 4,158, putting him 12th on the all-time list. 

o Barry J. Sellars made 193 runs this season giving him a total of 4,110, 14th 

on the all-time list. 

o Jason W. Blackwood made 251 runs this season bringing his total to 

4,010, 15th on the all-time list. 

 

Other runs milestones 

o With 197 runs this season, Glen McKay has passed the 3,500 mark with a 

total of 3,565 and 26th place on the all-time table. 

o Scoring 262 runs, Matthew Davis now has a total of 2,676. 

o 16 runs during the season was enough for Robert J. Wales to pass the 

2,500 mark (2,504). 

o Joining the 2,000 run club are Ross Barry (94 runs this season & 2,061 

total) & Stephen Dewell (232 & 2,005). 

o Passing the 1,500 run mark are Patrick Kelly (313 & 1,575), Lochie Gale 

(423 & 1,562) and Nicholas P. Egan (214 & 1,545). 

o Joining the 1,000 run club this season are Russell A. Wheaton (519 & 

1,244), Tim King (191 & 1,164) and Greg Bailey (161 & 1,110). 

o And a special mention for Russell A. Wheaton who now holds the record 

for the highest score made by a TEDCC batsman in an innings – 247*. 

 

 WICKETS 

o Jason W. Blackwood, with 17 wickets this season, has passed the 500 

wicket milestone (505, average 16.76) and now sits at 3rd in the all-time 

greats list. 

o By taking 29 wickets this season, Robert J. Gray has passed the 350 mark 

(367, 16.97) and currently holds 11th place on the all-time list. 

o Glen McKay with 16 wickets, has over 250 under his belt (257, 18.26) and 

26th position among the greats. 
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o Passing the 150 wickets mark is Scott A. Williams (19 season, 163, 17.85). 

o And topping the 100 wicket landmark are Jordan Rathbone (24, 123, 

15.70), Mitchell Starkey (41, 113, 16.24), Ryan Kinninment (16, 111, 

21.42) Scott Gibson (30, 105, 15.56) and Michael Ralph (6, 102, 16.40). 

 

 DISMISSALS 

o Nigel G. Frost passed the 300 dismissal milestone with 7 during the 

season giving him a total of 304 and 2nd on the all-time list. 
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PLAYER 

 

 STATISTICS 
 

 

KEY 

Key - Batting 
 Matches: Number of matches played - not including matches where a player was 

a sub, or matches that didn't commence (e.g. abandoned matches) 
 Innings: The number of batting innings 
 N/Os: Number of not out innings 
 100s: Number of innings of 100 or greater 
 50s: Number of innings between 50 and 99 
 0s: Number of ducks 
 H/S: Highest Score. An asterisk (*) denotes the innings was not out 
 Runs: Total number of runs scored 
 Average: Batting Average: Total Runs Scores divided by the total number of 

dismissals 
 
Key - Bowling 

 Matches: Number of matches played - not including matches where a player was 
a sub, or matches that didn't commence (e.g. abandoned matches 

 Overs: Number of overs bowled 
 Maidens: Number of Maidens bowled 
 Runs: Number of runs conceded 
 Wickets: Number of wickets taken 
 5WI: Number of times 5 or more wickets were taken in an innings 
 10WI: Number of times 10 or more wickets were taken in a match 
 BBI: Best bowling in an innings. Determined by the figures when most wickets 

were number of wickets taken, then determined by the least number of runs 
conceded 

 Average: Bowling average: Total Runs conceded divided by the total number of 
wickets taken 

 Strike Rate: Bowling Strike Rate: Total number of balls bowled divided by the 
total number of wickets taken 

 Economy: Bowling Economy Rate: Total runs conceded divided by the total 
number of overs bowled 


